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           By PDG Russ Hobbs  

 

Let's be honest--we all like "Atta Boy's" and I'm no different. So, when I 
 received the e-mail from our Zone 26 Regional Rotary Foundation  
Coordinator, Marge Cole, that District 5170 was leading the Zone in Annual Giving to The 
Rotary Foundation, my first thought was to take a "Victory Lap".  But then I remembered 
that the Annual Giving report I was looking at yesterday told a different story.   
 
While it's true that most of our Clubs are close to meeting the Annual Giving Goals they set, 
many have a way to go. The second half of the Rotary Year (February--June) is when we 
traditionally change our focus from the Annual Giving Campaign, to Polio Plus, Legacy, Paul 
Harris Society, Triple Crown, and Major Donors.  We will be continuing that long tradition, 
but at the same time we aren't going to put Annual Giving in our "Rear View Mirror".  To 
keep the momentum going, there will be a TRF Roadshow coming to a destination "near 
you" so stay tuned.   
 
Our first stop will be Area 7 on February 13th, and while the focus will be on our upcoming 
Polio Plus Campaign, we will also cover Grants, Major Donors, Triple Crown, Paul Harris 
Society, Legacy and, oh yes--Annual Giving.  We believe that by coming to your Area, 
instead of having all the Areas come to us, we can better focus on your needs.  It is a huge 
commitment from our TRF Team, because members of the TRF Committee are coming 
from Alameda, Livermore, Castro Valley, Morgan Hill, Cupertino and Los Gatos just to be 
with you (club presidents, president elects and TRF chairs).   
 
An added benefit is that we bring the beer & pizza so don't miss the opportunity to come 
and learn when we visit your Area in the coming months. 
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wo easy ways to increase your Club’s Annual Giving to The Rotary 

Foundation, and increase club member participation, are the use of two 

"nearly unknown" Rotary Foundation Forms: (1) Memorial or Tribute 

Gift, and (2) Workplace Giving Programs. 

 

The Memorial or Tribute Gift Form is the form that you and every member in 

your club should have.  It is "The Perfect Tribute Gift" for club or family 

members when celebrating birthdays, anniversaries, wedding gifts, or 

graduations.  And the best part is that THE AMOUNT OF YOUR GIFT IS NOT 

DISCLOSED.  The minimum contribution has to be at least $25.00 and there is 

no maximum.  When you make a tribute or memorial gift, The Rotary Foundation 

will send a letter to the recipient's family to let them know about your gift, and an 

acknowledgment to you as the donor.  It is also the "The Perfect Memorial Gift" 

for a club member or family member that has passed away.  Every club has some 

members that just normally don't give to The Rotary Foundation, but using this 

form for either a memorial or tribute will make a difference. 

 
You can find the Memorial or Tribute Gift Form on page 10 of this 

newsletter, or you can download it from https://my.rotary.org/en/document/memorial-

or-tribute-gift-form.  You can find a sample of the letter that will go to the tribute 

recipient’s family on page 11 of this newsletter. 

 
The Workplace Giving Programs form is the other "nearly unknown" form.  

Most Rotary Clubs have as many as 20% of their membership working for 

companies that have "matching grant" programs.  There are over 15,000 

companies that have matching gift programs to encourage their employees to 

support non-profits.  The Rotary Foundation will credit your club and district for 

any matching gifts you solicit through your employer, and you will receive one 

point for every dollar donated by your employer to The Rotary Foundation.  

Information to learn more about Workplace Giving Programs can be found on 

pages 12 - 13 of this newsletter.                
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TWO EASY WAYS TO INCREASE ANNUAL GIVING TO 

THE ROTARY FOUNDATION AND ROTARIAN 

PARTICIPATION 
 

  Our TRF Chair, Russ Hobbs, contributed this helpful article.  

https://my.rotary.org/en/document/memorial-or-tribute-gift-form
https://my.rotary.org/en/document/memorial-or-tribute-gift-form
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Cupertino’s Romania Hemophilia Ultrasound Project 
                                               By George Tyson 

George Tyson 

Cupertino Rotarian Rares Olariu, a physician who splits his time between California and his 
home country of Romania, was concerned about the health care issues in Romania and 
what could be done about them.  Located in eastern Europe, Romania for many years was 
part of the Soviet Block, and since the fall of the Iron Curtain has struggled to raise its 
standard of living. 
 
After surveying several of his contacts, Rares realized that there was a gap.  In the entire 
country of 20 million people, there was not one specialized ultrasound unit that could be 
used for diagnosis of hemophilia.  The uncontrolled bleeding of hemophilia can be 
particularly insidious when it is internal, leading to painful and debilitating swelling of joints.  
With early diagnosis, these problems can be minimized and proper treatment initiated. 
 
Rares also identified the perfect partner – Cristian Serban clinic, the only center focused on 
hemophilia in the entire country, an organization founded and run by respected physicians 
Dr. Margit and Viorel Serban.   
 
At this point, Rares brought this project to Cupertino Rotary’s World Community Service 
group, a remarkably active organization that typically has a full complement of ten active 
international projects underway at any given time.  Needing a full-time local champion, 
George Tyson volunteered to take this project forward, and assembled a project team that, 
in addition to Rares, included PDG Joe Hamilton, Alysa Sakkas, and PP Larry Dean.   
 
We quickly joined forces with Rotary Club Buzias as our local Rotary partner, then 
established contact with Assist International for sourcing of the proper ultrasound 
equipment.  Having a plan and cost estimate for a brand-new state-of-the-art instrument in 
hand, we raised the $46,000 required by contributions from both clubs, including DDF.  This 
sum included training for medical personnel, outreach, and supplies for the first two years 
(with a commitment for future supplies from Romania’s Ministry of Health).  Our Global 
Grant was approved, and we were off and running. 
 
         3                     Continues on next page 
 
        4 
 

 

George Tyson 



4 
 

 
  
 The timing to bring the equipment to Romania and complete the 
training worked out perfectly.  The very next day, the ribbon-cutting 
ceremony was attended by 18 of our expanded team, comprising 
Cupertino Rotarians and their relatives, as well as Bob and Char Pagett 
plus Matt Sudfeld of Assist International.  We were warmly received by 
members of Rotary Club Buzias as well as the staff of the Serban Clinic.   
 
 This warm reception continued through the rest of our trip across     

Romania.  Having a comfortable and large bus plus a professional tour guide, we 
visited other Rotary clubs, orphanages, medical clinics, and schools.  We also 
managed to visit historic palaces, castles, and ancient cities across this beautiful 
land, finishing up in Bucharest, the capital.  All in all, it was a successful project 
and trip, and we made many new friends.          
 
                     

 
  

 

Project 
champion 
George 
Tyson with 
new 
ultrasound 
unit in 
Buzias 

Visiting a hospital in Beius 

The whole team at the JHOR 
orphanage in Timisoara 

Treated to music at the JHOR 
orphanage in Timisoara 
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      A note from a grateful District 5170 Global Grant Scholar . . .  
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                                                  By Paul Yeadon, Annual Giving Chair 
Rotary Stars 

 
Since I moved to the Bay Area from Canada almost 15 years ago, I have adopted the San Jose  
Sharks as my favorite hockey team (although I never know who to cheer for when the Maple  
Leafs come to town). My lovely wife Moira Sullivan, also a Rotarian, is a huge Sharks fan. One of our favorite pastimes 
is to take in a game, either at the Shark Tank, or on TV, and cheer the boys on. Moira has many important rituals to 
help the team win, including teal fingernail polish (and toenails, if they are on a losing streak), strategic location of 
bobbleheads and a particular hat (known in Canada as a “toque”) that needs to be worn at critical times. Moira’s magic 
seems to be working well this year, as the Sharks appear to be headed for the playoffs. Unique to hockey, after every 
match, the game’s “Three Stars” are chosen and the home team players skate out for an encore.  
 

This Three Star hockey ritual got me thinking about our District and some of our “stars”, particularly when it comes to 
giving to TRF. We do a great job of recognizing generous individual contributors with awards and pins, such as Paul 
Harris Fellow, Paul Harris Society, Triple Crown and Arch Klumph Society honors. But there are some stars in the 
District who are not being recognized. Those stars are the Clubs who are top performers in the District. Those teams of 
Rotarians who roll up their sleeves and get their Club members to freely contribute to one of the world’s top charities.  

 

Why is annual giving to the Foundation so important? Rotary International is an incredible machine for doing good in 
the world. It’s not a coincidence that our logo is a gear, but a gear also needs a motor and fuel, or power, to function. 
Think of the motor as the many volunteers in our organization and the fuel as the Foundation money raised. One will 
not work without the other. Combined, they make Rotary one of the most powerful, yet efficient, humanitarian machines 
in the world.  

 

One of the challenges in identifying top performing Clubs with regards to TRF, is what criteria to use? The member size 
of Clubs in the District varies from less than 10 to almost 450, which can skew the numbers. I decided to split the 
District into 3 roughly equal sized categories: Small, medium and large clubs. For the sake of argument, less than 30 
members is a small Club, 31-75 a medium and over 75 a large. Recognition is based upon highest per capita giving, 
Annual Fund, from the first 7 months of the year, July 1 to January 31.  Further recognition is for Clubs with the highest 
percentage of members making a contribution, known as EREY for July 1-January 31 and is for every size of Club. 

Keep in mind…This is only half a year. There is still time for Clubs to move up and make it to the three stars by the end 
of the year! 

 

Here they are: The Three Stars, as in hockey, announced in reverse order: 

 
Small Clubs 

3rd Star: Los Altos Sunset   ($344) 

2nd Star: Sunnyvale Sunrise   ($355) 

And the 1st Star:  Fremont Morning   ($704) 

Medium Clubs 

3rd Star: Los Gatos Morning   ($309) 

2nd Star: San Jose Silicon Valley ($318) 

And the 1st Star:  Fremont    ($438) 

Large Clubs 

3rd Star: Santa Cruz Sunrise   ($236) 

2nd Star: Cupertino    ($267) 

And the 1st Star:  Saratoga    ($312) 

Overall top EREY 

3rd Star: Livermore Valley   (84%) 

2nd Star: Mountain View   (88%) 

And the 1st Star: Los Gatos Morning   (92%) 
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Moira (with lucky toque) on top of Mount 
Schilthorn, Switzerland 

 

 
 

In the next newsletter, I will follow up with some “player 

interviews” from members of the Three Star Clubs listed 

above. They will likely tell us that they give 110% effort 

and take it one pledge at a time. We may also get some 

insights into what they do in particular at their Clubs to 

have a successful Annual Giving campaign. Perhaps they 

have a special hat or particular nail polish; who knows. 

Stay tuned next month for more. Go Sharks! 
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February Report 

 
To become a Triple Crown Donor, one must accomplish three goals: 

1. Be a Major Donor - $10,000 minimum to The Rotary 

Foundation 

2. Be a Bequest Society Member - $10,000 in your Estate Plan 

3. Be a Grand Donor by donating at least $1,000 to The Rotary 

Foundation during the current year. 

Since my last report, more Rotarians are being recognized as Triple Crown Donors. 

Currently 17 have earned the title.  The number of Triple Crown Donors is 

increasing, as we expected it would when more Rotarians learn about the 

recognition. There were only six in November. 

 

Many District Rotarians have accomplished two of the requirements for the 

recognition. Personal letters are being sent to these Rotarians to let them know what 

their remaining objective is. There are 85 Rotarians who are both Major Donors and 

Grand Donors, and need only to become Bequest Society Members. We have 

included information about easy ways to accomplish that objective. There are 14 

members who are both Major Donors and Bequest Society Members but who have 

not yet become Grand Donors. 

 

I believe the Triple Crown Donor Program is doing well. 

 

Phillip Dean 

Triple Crown Donor Chair 
 

 

TRIVIA QUESTION #1:  WHO WAS THE FIRST HEAD OF STATE TO ADDRESS 

A ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION: (A) WOODROW WILSON,  

(B) WARREN G. HARDING, (C) KING EDWARD VII, (D) CHARLES DE GAULLE, 

OR (E) HARRY S. TRUMAN? (ANSWER ON THE LAST PAGE OF THIS 

NEWSLETTER.) 
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PDG Dwight W. Perry, District PolioPlus Chair 

 
Be the Inspiration to End Polio Now 

 

The eradication of polio is one of Rotary’s longest standing and most significant 
efforts. Along with our partners - the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, World 
Health Organization, U.S. Center for Disease Control and Prevention and UNICEF, 
we have helped immunize more than 2.5 billion children against polio in 122 
countries. We have reduced polio cases by 99.9 percent worldwide with only 34 
cases in 2018. Inspired Rotarians won’t stop until we end the disease for good. Every 
child is at risk until this happens. If we don’t END POLIO NOW within 10 years we 
could see as many as 200,000 new cases each year all over the world. Unless we 
reach every child with the vaccine, no child anywhere is safe! This is a frightening 
scenario that keeps Rotarians worldwide committed to the promise to END POLIO 
NOW. 
 
Now in our final push to eradicate polio in the world we must be the inspiration to 
make this happen. We need to have social, political and global action to make polio 
the second human disease in history to be wiped from the earth. Polio eradication 
requires high immunization coverage everywhere, worldwide, to block transmission 
of this extremely contagious virus. Unfortunately, children are still missing out on 
vaccination for various reasons including lack of infrastructure, remote locations, 
population movement, conflict and insecurity and resistance to vaccination. 

 
“Flash Campaign” 

 
Inspired Rotarians of District 5170 are needed now! We will be conducting a “Flash 
Campaign” (60 days) which will start on March 1 and run until April 30. Each Rotarian 
in our district is being asked to contribute $50.00 to The Rotary Foundation in 
support of the End Polio Now campaign. Your $50.00 contribution will be matched 2 
to 1 by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation thus bringing your contribution to 
$150.00. During the “Flash Campaign” we will also be conducting an ongoing auction 
for a beautifully framed End Polio Now shirt signed by current RI President Barry 
Rassin and six past international presidents.  (See next page.)  
 
Your HELP is needed today…The Children of the World are counting on you! 
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PolioPlus Shirt Auction 

 

 
(Professionally Framed) 

 

One of a kind collector's item! 

 
Personally signed by RI President Barry Rassin and six past RI presidents 

 
We will be running an on-going auction during the "Flash Campaign"! The proceeds 
from the auction will go directly to PolioPlus and be matched 2/1 by the Gates 
Foundation. 
 
Email your bids to: Dwight Perry, PolioPlus Chair 
               dwp5334@aol.com 
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Print this page, or click HERE for a fillable version of this form on the RI website 

https://my.rotary.org/en/document/memorial-or-tribute-gift-form
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This is a sample of a letter you would get from RI acknowledging your tribute gift.  (The 
example is for a birthday tribute.)  If you make a memorial gift, the first paragraph of the 
letter might read like the insert at the bottom of the letter.    

11 
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5170 Rotarians and guests can click HERE to use RI’s 
matching gifts search tool. 

http://www.rotary.org/matchinggifts
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TRIVIA QUESTION #2: IN WHICH YEAR DID RI FIRST HAVE A FLOAT IN THE 

ROSE PARADE: (A) 1914, (B) 1924, (C) 1934, (D) 1944, OR (E) 1954? 

(ANSWER ON LAST PAGE OF THIS NEWSLETTER)  
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Our thanks to Phillip Dean for compiling this report for us each month from multiple data bases! 



15 
 

 

 
  
 
 
  

Hey crossword puzzle fans!  Solve this puzzle accurately, without peeking at the answers on the next page 

(4-way test applies), and we will acknowledge your accomplishment in the next issue.  Just let us know by 

emailing edjellen@gmail.com with your name and club.  Last month’s successful solvers (once again) who 

reported in were PHIL DEAN, JULIE JELLEN, and PDG ORRIN MAHONEY.  Congrats to them!   

 
 

mailto:edjellen@gmail.com
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ANSWER TO TRIVIA QUESTION #1: (B).  IN 1923, U.S. PRESIDENT WARREN G. HARDING 

ADDRESSED THE RI CONVENTION HELD IN ST. LOUIS, BECOMING THE FIRST HEAD OF 

STATE TO DO SO. 

 

ANSWER TO TRIVIA QUESTION #2: (B). AN RI FLOAT FIRST APPEARED IN THE ROSE 

PARADE IN 1924.  

 


